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President Doug Troost was feeling under the weather and
wasn't up to presiding over the November meeting, so
Wendell Miller took over the reins. Because of Doug’s ab-
sence the ‘valve cover’ meeting will be postponed until the
December meeting and the races will be held during our
January meeting.

Speaking of the January meeting, it will be held at Famous
Dave'’s at or near the Rivertown Crossings on Canal. The
December meeting will be our last one held at Brann’s Res-
taurant.

We are nearing Christmas and we need suggestions for a
charity to donate to. Joan Troost talked about donating sup-
plies to the men and women in service overseas in Iraq.
ltems needed are batteries (any size), mechanics gloves,
white socks, tooth brushes, toothpaste, hard candy, alcohol-
free hand wipes, stick deodorant, razors, shaving cream, eye
drops, beef jerky, dental floss, hand-held games, etc. Items
cannot contain alcohol or anything flammable (oil based).
Bring items to the December meeting.

A suggestion was made that we switch our meeting nights
from Wednesday to possibly Tuesday. To pass, we will have
to vote on it during an upcoming meeting.

Being November, it was time for officer nominations. Fortu-
nately, the only post open for nominations was President.
Bob DeBoer, Melanie Thorwall, Terri Miller, and Dan Jensen
all agreed to keep their current positions of Vice President,
Newsletter Editor, Treasurer, and Secretary respectively.

Cary Hirdes was nominated for President, and he graciously
accepted. (Was that a good way of putting it Cary?)

Joan Troost won the 50/50 raffle and the club lotto winners

were Bruce and Debbie Hayes. Since they weren’t at the

meeting, the lotto grows for next month. (Remember, you
continued-

have to be at the meeting when your name is called to win
the money!)

Remember to bring those spiffed-up valve covers to the De-
cember meeting! See you there!

Dan Jensen

Chief’s Chatter

With the change of seasons we think less about cars and out-
door events and more about the holidays ahead. Oh...Turkey
is sounding real good right now. And one bright spot in all
this busyness is that we guys get to make out our Christmas
car parts list.

It is hard to believe that another year has gone by. It seems
like just a few days ago that we had the ‘06’ elections. | was
honored and proud to be your president for the past year. |
would like to personally thank all of you for your help and
support this past year.. A special thank you to the officers—
you made my job a lot easier. Now that Cary Hirdes has
taken on the new role of president, please give him that same
support because you never know when it will be your turn to
be president. = We were able to have a lot of great events
because of your help.

Our December meeting will double as the Christmas party, so
put your reindeer suits on and come celebrate with us. We
will also be picking teams and working on the Valve Cover
Racers and due to a problem last month (sorry, | was really
sick) the plan now is to build the cars in December and race
them in January. So those that brought valve covers last
month, bring them again.

Enjoy your Thanksgiving Holiday and we'll see you in De-
cember. Got to go now. It smells like the Turkey is cooking.

Doug







